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The Commissioner with Karl Lewis and Neil Perry from Romsey Mill Trust and Alasdair Baker, OPCC  INSIDE THIS ISSUE 

 

   Welcome to my 

summer newsletter.   

I am delighted to announce Nick Dean as 

the new Chief Constable for 

Cambridgeshire and Peterborough and 

look forward to working with him. Nick 

will be joining the Constabulary at the end 

of September.  

This month, I welcomed Her Majesty’s 

Inspectorate of Constabulary, Fire and 

Rescue Service’s recent report into Hate 

Crime. Victims of Hate Crime in 

Cambridgeshire and Peterborough are 

now receiving extra support thanks to our 

partnership with national charity ‘Why 

me?’ - find out more on page three.  

I continue to get out and about on a 

regular basis, meeting members of the 

public, shadowing officers on patrol and                  

finding out how funding I have allocated 

to community projects is making a 

difference.   

A recent highlight was meeting the team 

at Romsey Mill in Cambridge (pictured 

above) whose music project is helping to 

support vulnerable young people. Funded 

through my Youth and Social Action Fund, 

music specialist youth workers are 

meeting young people on the streets, 

parks and skate parks inviting them to 

learn new skills including making beats, 

recording lyrics, and creating music 

videos. The project is a fantastic example 

of how a small amount of targeted 

funding can help young people lead more 

fulfilling lives.  

As the temperature continues to rise, I 

urge you all to keep safe. Don’t forget 

that whilst we all need to keep our homes 

cool, open windows can attract burglars if 

you are not at home.   

 

 

 

 

News from the Police and Crime Commissioner  
Jason Ablewhite 

Pictured with Chief Constable, Alec Wood 
and Penny Lancaster at the Safer Policing 
Awards Ceremony in June. You can find 

out more about the winners here.  

This month’s Spotlight focuses on progress 
made by the Commissioner and other 

agencies who are working together to put a 
foot in the ‘revolving door’ of offending. 

Find out more on page five. 

http://www.cambs.police.uk/
http://www.cambs.police.uk/
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OUT AND ABOUT  Latest News from the  
Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner 

Police Commissioner appoints new 
Chief Constable  
The Police Commissioner is now able to 

appoint  Nick Dean as the new Chief 

Constable for Cambridgeshire 

Constabulary.  This follows a robust and 

transparent recruitment process led by 

the Commissioner.    

 

The Police and Crime Panel then 

endorsed Nick’s appointment.   

Nick’s distinguished career has spanned 

26 years with Norfolk Constabulary.  He 

has undertaking a range of duties, and 

through his leadership, has shown an 

understanding and inclusive approach to 

working with the public, local 

communities and partners, and genuine 

desire to make a difference to the county. 

“As a visionary Chief Constable, Nick will 

build on the excellent work undertaken 

by his predecessor to continuously 

innovate and improve the quality of our 

police service.” 

Find out more here: bit.ly/2OsIFhA  

Cambridge Magistrates’ Court saved 
from closure  
Cambridge Magistrates’ Court will stay 

open after the Government decided its 

closure did not provide value for money.  

The Commissioner, who chairs the 

countywide Criminal Justice Board had 

warned the proposals would increase 

police costs and the number of failed 

cases. Welcoming the news, the 

Commissioner said: 

“It’s heartening to see the number of 

people who responded to the 

consultation. This is good news for the 

county.” 

Read the Commissioner’s full response to the 

consultation here: https://bit.ly/2n6y7bm  

Stop putting lives at risk through 
A14 roadworks, says Commissioner 
The Commissioner joined forces with 

Highways England and Cambridgeshire 

and Peterborough Road Safety 

Partnership in July to remind people of 

the dangers of ignoring speed restrictions 

after 4,500 people were caught speeding 

through the A14 improvement scheme 

roadworks in the last six months.  

 

Research published by Highways England 

has revealed a catalogue of serious 

incidents and near misses ranging from 

motorists driving into coned off areas to 

physical and verbal abuse targeted at 

road workers. The Commissioner said: 

“Whilst the majority of drivers obey the 

speed limits, the few who don’t put their 

own lives and those of road workers at 

risk. Everyone has somewhere to be and 

by a certain time, but arriving safely to 

your destination is better that not 

arriving at all.” 

Campaigning for safer driving 
Find out how the Commissioner has lent his 
voice to a roadworks safety campaign – 
story on the far right.    

 

Shadowing the front line 
The Commissioner shadowed a number of 
patrols over the last two months, including 
a trip out with the dog unit.   

 

Recognising local success 
The Commissioner joined two-time Youth 
Fund recipients Ramsey Million Partnership 
in June to celebrate their achievements. 
 

Celebrating our brave officers 
Attending the Police Bravery Awards in 
London in July, the Commissioner celebrated 
the actions of officers across the country. 

 
  

file://///DATASTORE.R.CAMBSPOLICE.NET/Police%20&%20Commissioner%20PCC/2016%20-%20NEW%20COMMISSIONER%20FOLDER/Engagement/Newsletter/2018/18%2007%20July/bit.ly/2OsIFhA
https://bit.ly/2n6y7bm
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Countywide project supporting 
young victims of domestic abuse 
gets national recognition  

A project funded by the Commissioner 

which provides therapeutic support for 

young victims and witnesses of domestic 

abuse and sexual violence has been 

recognised by the Home Office for its 

pioneering approach.  

The project is delivered by national charity 

Embrace-Child Victims of Crime (CVOC), in 

partnership with a range of different 

organisations and charities. 

Find out more about the project here: 

https://bit.ly/2xiYyh0  

Increased support for victims of hate 
crime  
The Commissioner welcomed the report 

published by Her Majesty’s Inspectorate 

of Constabulary, Fire and Rescue Services 

(HMICFRS) into hate crime. Commenting 

on the report, he said: 

“Victims of hate crime in Cambridgeshire 

and Peterborough now have increased 

support following our partnership with 

national charity ‘Why me?’ 

“Hate crime can have a devastating 

impact on people’s lives, often leaving 

people with long-term psychological 

consequences.  Ensuring victims of hate 

crime are able to meet their offender in a 

restorative justice conference at a time 

that is right for them remains one of my 

priorities.” 

Restorative justice allows victims of crime 

to meet their offender in a safe 

environment so they can talk about how 

they feel as a result of the crime.  

For more details about Restorative Justice in 
Cambridgeshire, visit: 
http://www.cambridgeshire-
pcc.gov.uk/police-crime-plan/victims-
witnesses/restorative-justice/  

Commissioner offers £40k boost for 
local Speedwatch groups 

In June, the Commissioner announced 

additional £40,000 investment of 

equipment to help local communities set 

up Speedwatch schemes. 

The equipment, which is available for 

both existing and new schemes, includes 

roadside collapsible signs, high visibility 

vests and Speed Indicator Devices, which 

display vehicle speeds and allow 

volunteers to keep accurate records.  

For more information or to set up a scheme 

in your area, visit: http://speedwatch.info/  

PCC funded young driver scheme 
marks first anniversary 
Thanks to a £67,000 grant from the 

Commissioner, an innovative programme 

to educate young drivers is marking its 

first anniversary. 

 

Following a successful roll-out at Sixth 

Form Colleges across Cambridgeshire and 

Peterborough in September 2017, Drive 

iQ is now operated in eighteen schools 

across the county with over 1,500 

students signed up. The scheme was 

nationally recognised by the 2018 

FirstCare Young Driver Road Safety 

Awards.  

Delivered by the Cambridgeshire and 

Peterborough Road Safety Partnership, 

Cambs Drive iQ provides young people 

with a virtual experience of different 

driving situations, preparing them to 

become better and safer drivers once 

they have passed their test.  

Find out more here: 

https://www.cambsdriveiq.co.uk/  

 

THIS MONTH’S 
TOP TIPS 

    How to keep keyless cars safe 

There have been a number of cases 
reported nationally where criminals 
have targeted keyless cars by using 
relay technology to intercept the 
signal that is given off by key fobs.  
 
Although there have not been 
significant reports of this type in 
Cambridgeshire, this is something to 
be aware of.  
 

 
 
Owners of high value or otherwise 
desirable vehicles are advised to take 
extra precautions: 
 
1.    If you have a garage, don't use it 
as a storage area, clear it out and keep 
your vehicle safe inside. 
 
2.    If you park your vehicle on the 
street or driveway, consider if there 
are other security products you could 
use such as a steering lock. 
 
3. If you have gates securing your 
driveway, keep them closed and 
locked. 
 
4.    Never leave your keys on show or 
near a door. 
 
5.    Consider purchasing a Defender 
signal blocker for your key fob. This 
simple device is essentially a small, 
shielded wallet that the key fob is 
placed into. A Secure By Design 
product, the Defender has met a 
certain criteria and can therefore be 
recommended by the police. 

 
 

For more information about the 
defender signal blocker, see: 

http://ow.ly/1hg630kycDr 
 

To find out more, go to: 

https://www.cambs.police.uk/A-
to-Z 

https://bit.ly/2xiYyh0
http://www.cambridgeshire-pcc.gov.uk/police-crime-plan/victims-witnesses/restorative-justice/
http://www.cambridgeshire-pcc.gov.uk/police-crime-plan/victims-witnesses/restorative-justice/
http://www.cambridgeshire-pcc.gov.uk/police-crime-plan/victims-witnesses/restorative-justice/
http://speedwatch.info/
https://www.cambsdriveiq.co.uk/
http://ow.ly/1hg630kycDr
https://www.cambs.police.uk/A-to-Z
https://www.cambs.police.uk/A-to-Z
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News from the 
CONSTABULARY  

PD Dizzie passes Explosive Search 

Detection Dog course 
Public urged to help combat hare coursing 

Members of the public are being urged to look out for the county’s rural communities 

by reporting hare coursing incidents. 

The hare coursing season traditionally begins in September when fields across 

Cambridgeshire have been harvested and ploughed, making them the perfect ground 

for the illegal blood sport. However, last year saw the spike in offences start in July. 

Hare coursing, illegal under the Hunting Act 2004, causes damage to crops, harms 

animal welfare and threatens the rural community. It can result in intimidation and 

even violence. 

Detective Constable Tom Nuttall from the Rural Crime Action Team (RCAT) said: “Hare 

coursing remains one of the biggest crimes affecting our rural communities, 

particularly in South Cambridgeshire, East Cambridgeshire and Fenland. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

“Those caught could face a criminal 

behaviour order, seizure of vehicles and 

other property, a fine and a driving ban. 

“Driving hare coursing out of the county is 

a priority for RCAT and we will do all we 

can to catch those responsible and bring 

them to justice.” 

Anyone who sees hare coursing taking 

place is asked to contact police 

immediately on 999 and provide officers 

with a description of the people involved, 

any registration numbers and vehicle 

descriptions and the location and direction 

of travel. 

 
Warm weather brings opportunities for burglars 
 

Members of the public are being urged to keep their windows and doors secure following a number of opportunistic burglaries 

across the county. 
 

In recent weeks we have seen temperatures reach the highest on record for many years which means many of us are doing all we 

can to keep ourselves and our homes as cool as possible. Unfortunately some criminals take advantage of this and steal from homes 

where they see an opportunity through an open door or window. 
 

Officers will be on the lookout for homes which have been left vulnerable while they are out and about, however members of the 

public are being asked to help us reduce the number of opportunistic burglaries and keep doors and windows closed where possible. 
 

To report a burglary or any suspicious activity visit www.cambs.police.uk/report.  

 

Police Dog Dizzie 

recently licensed as 

an Explosive Search 

Detection Dog after 

completing a 

course run by the 

West Midlands 

Police Dog Training 

Centre. 

One-year-old Springer Spaniel Dizzie 

joined the team after being bred by the 

West Midlands Police Breeding Scheme. 

Dizzie and his handler now join a small 

specialist search team that is available 

across Bedfordshire, Cambridgeshire 

and Hertfordshire (BCH). They will be 

deployed to assist at high-profile events 

around the three counties, such as 

football matches, concerts and VIP 

visits. 

Dizzie has also been acclimatised to 

flying inside the National Police Air 

Service helicopters.  

The duo will also respond to 

spontaneous incidents, such as where a 

suspicious package has been identified. 

http://www.cambs.police.uk/report
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SP  TLIGHT ON: supporting people from 

re-offending   

A second chance 
 

One of the individuals whose life is now back on track thanks to support following her 

conditional caution Kate.  

 

   

In this column, Police and Crime 

Commissioner, Jason Ablewhite talks about 

how he continues to work with statutory 

and voluntary sector agencies to address 

issues to make people less likely to re-

offend. 

“In my Police and Crime Plan, I talked 

about the need to look at what causes 

people to offend.  

Police powers help us to deal with 

offenders however it’s vital that local 

organisations work together to support 

people into a life away from crime.   

By intervening early with targeted 

support, I strongly believe we can divert 

individuals away from further criminal 

behaviour, preventing future victims of 

crime while also reducing costs. 

  

An approach by the Constabulary to help 

prevent people from re-offending was 

rolled out across Cambridgeshire in 

2016, following early success in 

Peterborough. Funded through the 

Home Office’s Innovation Fund, the 

Offender Hub project is designed to 

tackle the root causes of early offending 

behaviour through conditional cautions.  

Agreed on an individual basis, 

conditional cautions can then help steer 

individuals from criminal behaviour. The 

conditions imposed are designed to help 

people rehabilitate and tackle the cause 

of their criminality. For example, 

offenders may have an issue with 

housing, anger management, drugs or 

alcohol misuse, mental health, 

employment, education and training or 

debt management, so support in these 

areas is offered through the community-

based Outside Links service run by HMP 

Peterborough.  
 

By intervening early with 

targeted support, I strongly 

believe we can divert individuals 

away from criminal behaviour 
 

I’m pleased to report that more than 700 

conditional cautions have been issued 

since the programme was launched. 

Making homelessness an 
unacceptable outcome  
One of the biggest problems faced by 

offenders leaving prison is the 

availability of housing.  It is a problem 

that cannot be solved by one agency in 

isolation.  
 

Partners from across Cambridgeshire 

and Peterborough successfully secured  

 

 

 

an additional £736,400 funding in 

December 2016 as one of the 

government’s Homelessness Prevention 

Trailblazers. 

When Kate first received a conditional caution 

and came into contact with Outside Links, it was 

clear she needed support. She was drinking 

heavily and was homeless.  

After several conversations it became clear that 

Kate’s behaviour was influenced by a number of 

domestic issues. Outside Links were able to put a 

programme in place, introducing her to new 

people and helping her with her alcohol problem, 

with weekly counselling to help her rebuild her 

life. 

 

ò 

ó 

 

A prevention 

team supports 

partners to spot 

the early warning 

signs of home-

lessness and help 

prevent homelessness. You can find 

out more about the scheme here: 

https://cambridgeshireinsight.org.uk/wp-

content/uploads/2018/05/trailblazer-

flyer.pdf 

In May the trailblazer team and the 

Commissioner co-hosted an event to 

bring together practitioners across 

housing and criminal justice services 

to develop a protocol and action plan 

to address the key issues. 

 

Looking forward we need to continue 

to work in partnership to tackle crime 

and address the causes of criminality 

and reoffending.” 

https://cambridgeshireinsight.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/trailblazer-flyer.pdf
https://cambridgeshireinsight.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/trailblazer-flyer.pdf
https://cambridgeshireinsight.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/trailblazer-flyer.pdf
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Getting in touch:  

It’s important that the Commissioner and his team 
represent your views, so if you want to get in touch     
please do. The Commissioner is here to represent you 
and to make sure your voice is heard.  

You can write to us here: 

Police and Crime Commissioner for 
Cambridgeshire and Peterborough n   IIIIII  
PO Box 688 OOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOO 
Huntingdon 
POSSSSSSSIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIII 
PE29 9LA 
Email: cambs-pcc@cambs.pnn.police.uk 

Or phone: 0300 333 3456 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Commissioner tours the county  

In addition to his regular meetings around the 
county, from 20th to 31st of August, the 
Commissioner has planned a number of visits to 
specific areas to meet with residents, partners, and 
service providers.  

If you want to meet the Commissioner, he will be 
at Cambourne (August 21st), Huntingdon 
(Wednesday 22nd), Ely (Thursday 23rd), 
March/Wisbech (Friday 24th) and Cambridge 
(Friday 31st).  

Go to the www.cambridgeshire-pcc.gov.uk for 
more 

  Follow us online  

Are you on social media? Keep up to date with the 
Commissioner’s activities by following us on:  
           

 - CambsPCC 
  

 - PCCCambs 

 - pcccambs 
 

  
 

 

 

 

 

FIND OUT MORE HERE:    

CAMBRIDGESHIRE POLICE SPACE CAMBRIDGESHIRE NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH SPACE SPEEDWATCH SPACE POLICE UK SPACE COUNTRYSIDE WATCH SPACE E-COPS  

 

CRIMESTOPPERS UK SPACE GOVERNMENT SERVICES SPACE NATIONAL FRAUD CENTRE SPACE CAMBRIDGESHIRE COMMUNITY FOUNDATION SPACE VICTIM SERVICES  

 

Book a surgery appointment 

The Commissioner offers regular one-to- one meetings across the 
county. Surgeries are held in the second week of every month, 
and are rotated around the county in order to provide a location 
suitable for everyone. If you have an issue you would like to 
discuss, you can book a 15 minute appointment.  

Please email: cambs-pcc@cambs.pnn.police.uk or phone 0300 
333 3456 to make an appointment: 

 

Upcoming 2018 surgery dates 

August 9th              Wisbech Police Station          9:00 - 11:00 

September 5th        Thorpe Wood Station           9:00 - 11:00 

October 10th               Ely Police Station              9:00 - 11:00 

November 7th             Constabulary HQ            9:00 - 11:00 

 

mailto:cambs-pcc@cambs.pnn.police.uk
http://www.cambridgeshire-pcc.gov.uk/
https://www.cambs.police.uk/
http://www.cambsnhw.org.uk/
http://www.speedwatch.info/
https://www.police.uk/
http://cambscountrysidewatch.co.uk/
https://www.ecops.org.uk/
https://crimestoppers-uk.org/
https://www.gov.uk/
https://www.actionfraud.police.uk/
http://www.cambscf.org.uk/home.html
https://www.cambsvictimservices.co.uk/
mailto:cambs-pcc@cambs.pnn.police.uk
http://www.facebook.com/CambsPCC/
https://twitter.com/PCCCambs
https://www.instagram.com/pcccambs/

